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OPERATIONS
 We have commenced the 2019/20 year on a
positive note. Our financial result for April was

approximately $10,000 ahead of the comparative
month last year and even more pleasingly well in
excess of our budgeted profit for the month. The
budget we signed off on for the full year can be

described as a stretch but achievable target so to
better it easily for the first month of the new year is

promising. Our function and events bookings
looking forward are exciting so we can say with

confidence our investment in upgrading the Club
and our Marketing strategy are delivering.

With the strong growth we are experiencing in all
facets of our business we have recognised the

need to meet the demands by some Staff changes
which will be announced in the near future. The

changes will include creation of a new position in
our Senior Management Team but we are aiming to
make the changes through promotions from within

rather than hire new senior staff. New appointments
to our casual and part-time ranks will however

be necessary to meet the growing demands of our
business. It is a quality problem for Clubs such as
our's to have to increase staff to meet the needs of

a growing business.
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I again thank all our Staff for their hard work
in servicing our Members and customers so
efficiently. The demands on our team have

grown greatly but to see them working
happily and very much as a team is

gratifying. Two of our Heads of Department I
have not previously mentioned but are

worthy of special mention are our Office
Manager, Mary and Maintenance Manager,
Ron. I have had many comments as to how
pleasant it is to be greeted by Mary in her
smiling, cheerful manner. Mary has also

grown into her job and now with her recent
spell of ill-health hopefully behind her she

will continue to make a valuable contribution
to our SMT. Ron is so much more than a

Caretaker and has proven to be an
extremely capable right-hand man to Andre.
It seems their is nothing Ron cannot do, he
so willingly attacks any task he is given with

a smile. I congratulate Mary and Ron on
their efforts and the great contribution they

make to our team.
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
 

Thanks to all of you who attended our
AGM last Sunday. It was gratifying to
have so many members attend and
your Committee greatly appreciates
your support of the changes to our

Constitution put forward to the Meeting.
It will no doubt be pleasing to our

foundation members still with us to
have voted a name change back to the
original of TARADALE CLUB. This is

consistent with our new branding and I
am sure consistent with how the people

in the Community know us and
recognise us. 

We also appreciate the support shown
by members in allowing last year's

elected Committee to continue for a
further term. The Committee met last

Monday evening and the following
positions were confirmed for the

2019/20 year:-
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Chairman                   Lloyd Fitness
Director of Finance    Gerald McCarthy

 
Sub - Committees 

 Audit                         Gerald McCarthy ( Chair )
Ash Fitchett, Andre Beneke, Mary Fanning &

Karreen Mathers ( Auditor )
Finance                     Gerald McCarthy ( Chair )

Neil Myers, Paul Coe, Andre Beneke
Planning                    Neil Myers ( Chair ) Darryl

Le Claire, Andre Beneke
Remuneration           Lloyd Fitness ( Chair )
Craig Macmillan, Gerald McCarthy, Andre

Beneke 
 

We no longer require a Health & Safety Sub-
Committee as this is a Management function,
however Darryl will act as an Advisor to Andre

on H & S matters to ensure we remain
compliant.

 
We now look forward with confidence to a

successful 2019/20 year.
 

Cheers
Lloyd

 
 



THE MANAGER’S MESSAGE
May was our month of Music, from the

Beatles, Pulse and then Groove foundation
and we loved every second of it. 

It was a great month for the club, and
everyone pulled up their socks and made a

great impact to all our members and
visitors. 

We also hosted our first ever cooking
competition and we had a small South
Africa here for the day and it was so

successful and great to have so many new
people at the club.

The cold has finally arrived, and it came
hard and fast with Bridge congress on the

first weekend of June.
Seeing that the club is performing so well,
we have had to make some serious staff
changes around the camp and especially

regarding management.



THE MANAGER’S MESSAGE
We are promoting two of our special

members of staff and we are so happy for
them. We are also looking to fill some FOH

and Bar positions, so if anyone is
interested or knows someone who is then
please bring in your or their CV to me to

have a look at.
Donna has been promoted to Assistant

Manager and Lorraine has been promoted
to Bar Manager, I know they will both be
great in their roles and I personally wish

them all the best. This way we will have a
much stronger management team and we
can create a better staff team to carry the

Club forward as we grow.
I am excited for a great June and

wish everyone to stay warm and dry.
Happy Dayz



9 Hole Laurie Hansen LMHansen@xtra.co.nz 

18 Hole Denys Carpenter denwise@xtra.co.nz 

Bridge Carolyn Yeomans c.o.yeomans@xtra.co.nz 

Indoor bowls Nigel Parker nigel.parker@xtra.co.nz 

Sandy Jones sandyonavondale@gmail.com 

Outdoor Bowls Darryl LeClaire d.leclaire@xtra.co.nz 

Phil Norman philn71238@gmail.com 

Pool Maria Terezaki Maria.Terezaki@downer.co.nz 

Jason Collins jason@alexanderjoinery.co.nz 

Bette Nugent gbjnugent@hotmail.com 

Fishing Nikki Middleton 

nikki-midd@hotmail.com                          

Mahjong Fridays: Marie Locke wharekoa4@xtra.co.nz

Cards Brian Lacey brian@workbooks.co.nz 

Darts Brian Lacey brian@workbooks.co.nz 

Salsa Sandy Hart sandyhart@xtra.co.nz 

Committee Gerald McCarthy gk@advisory.co.nz                           The

Greendale Veterans and Services Group Peter Grant

peter_jackie@xtra.co.nz

ADJUNCT INFO



2019 AGM

 
 

THANKS TO EVERYONE
WHO ATTENDED

We are happy to announce

that the notices of motion

have passed & the committee

will remain unchanged.

 

Lloyd Fitness - CHAIRMAN

Gerald McCarthy -DIRECTOR OF FINANCE

Ash Fitchett

Darryl LeClaire

Neil Meyers

Craig McMillan 

Paul Coe

Dion Jeffares

Thank you to the committee for
raising their hands - this is going

to be a fantastic year ahead!
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NEW
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PARTNER MEMBERSHIP: add
your partner to your membership
for only $20 per year
FAMILY MEMBERSHIP: 2 adults
and up to 3 kids under 18 - $60
INTRODUCTORY MEMBERSHIP:
$10 for 3 months
 

LOYALTY AWARDS
For every new member that a
member signs up, they will

receive $5 back on their
points!! Contact the office

with any questions & to grab
some application forms





 
 

 

 

 

 

Sunday 5th May was our Club Day at MARAENUI GOLF CLUB where we played our

FOURSOMES CHAMPIONSHIPS COMPETITION in perfect conditions. The Taradale Club

Champions for 2019 are -

• MEN - Sherman Rose and Bob Hargreaves

• WOMEN - Maureen Hansen and Margaret Leathley

Runners up for the men were Ed Geenty and Ian and for the ladies Gill Geenty and Ave

Ferguson.

Our congratulations to the winners and thanks to all that competed in this event.

Our next June Club Day takes place at NAPIER GOLF CLUB on Sunday 9th June, tee-off time

is 11.00am. 

The July Club Day will be a return trip to the HAWKES BAY GOLF CLUB on the 14th July to

test the claim "Can you make it over the water on the new par-three hole?". That could

cause a splash!

Subscriptions for the 18-hole Golf Section membership are still being collected at $20

per member, please check that you have paid your sub, a list will be available for

checking at the next Club Day get-together at the Taradale Club after our June Club

Day.

Happy Golfing!
Denys Carpenter

18 Hole Golf





9 Hole Golf

42 members teed off at Awatoto to battle for 6 prize trophies
over 9 holes of medal round golf. Some very good scores

were returned and there were several 'countbacks' required
(scorers pictured) to determine the following winners:   Senior

Men - Brent Gibbs, Intermediate Men - Warren Newbold,
Junior Men - Sherman Rose. Women - Jo Schinkel (pictured).
With an influx of 14 new members over the past 3 months we
had members who were not eligible to play for Club Trophies

so we provided 2 trophies for them and the winners were: 
Mens - Martin Harrison and Womens - Jackie Grant.

Congratulations to all winners.
Prize giving and a superb lunch was held in the 'Snug' at

Taradale Club.
Next Club Day is June 22nd, 10am start at Awatoto

preceded by our 2019 AGM at the Awatoto Clubrooms at
9.30am

 
 



All Taradale Club members who enjoy the occasional walk
with some golf clubs can join us for a fun time once a

month at Awatoto.
If you can't play 18 holes any more but still enjoy playing 9
holes come and give it a go on the short Awatoto course -

you don't have to be a Golf Club member to play..
Subs are only $5 per year, green fees are $10 per round
and we have several free lunch shouts plus prize giving
and Christmas Cheer meals at the Taradale Club every

year.
For more info contact Laurie Hansen,

Adjunct President, 06 8454310.
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The main focus of the Greendale Services Group are our

responsibilities as ‘The Guardians of Remembrance’, and

as ‘The Keepers of the Spirit of Anzac’, which is the

foundation stone on which our young country has been

built. We see fostering the community’s knowledge and

understanding of these areas is an important part in

growing our community and in preventing future

generations having to suffer through conflicts as our

forefathers and their families did.

 

We deliberately focus on growing this understanding and

knowledge in our young people as they are the future. As

the saying goes ‘It takes a village to grow a child’ and we

are all a part of that ‘village’. And despite the negatives

we often hear we are inspired and frankly ‘blown away’ by

what our young people achieve and we see that our

future is in very good hands.

 
 



Recently we have run both the Schools’ Spirit of Anzac
Commemoration and the Schools’ Spirit of Anzac Speech
Competition. This is the fourth year we have run both and

again this year they were a huge success. The
Commemoration, which was held on 12 Apr 2019, was again
planned, organised and conducted by the young people from
our community, mentored by veterans, for the young people
of our community. More than 1,500 students from schools in

the Taradale District attended, along with veterans,
parents/grandparents, and members of the public. It was a

really inspiring event. 
 

Taradale High School student, Ekta Raturi, was the guest

speaker at the Commemoration and captured the whole value

and need for remembrance beautifully when she said, ‘Peace

and freedom come at a price. And we as a country have already

paid that price’. What a wonderful acknowledgement and tribute

to those who never returned. And what insight from a lovely

young lady and future leader in our community. In these words

Ekta is also imploring us to not repeat the mistakes of our past.

We applaud those sentiments. Well done Ekta !!!

 
 



Then on 6 May we held the finals of the Schools’
Spirit of Anzac Speech Competition. Again, what an
amazing day this was listening to our young people
talking about a very emotional and difficult subject
and expressing their heartfelt thoughts, ideas and
views in such an eloquent fashion. If you get the

chance to attend these speeches next year do so,
and if you don’t have to wipe the odd tear away you

are a tougher person than us veterans.
 

All of those that make these finals are winners, they
are all acknowledged and they all get a prize. We
include photos of the Primary and Intermediate
finalists so you can see these wonderful young

people. If you are whanau of any one of these young
people then you have every right to feel very proud.

 
A big thank you to the Napier City Council, the

Taradale Club and other organisations that supported

and sponsored these events.



Lastly, on 5 June 2019 (Arbor Day) in conjunction with the
NCC and Tu Uru Rakau Forestry NZ, we will be planting a
Totara for each of our Taradale fallen heroes from WW1 at

the Taradale Cemetery. That is 67 Totara, each with a named
cross, including one for the ‘Unknown Warrior’. We are

searching for whanau of those who didn’t return who may
want to plant the tree representing their own fallen hero, so if
you are one of these please put a note in at the office stating
your name, your whanau’s name, and your contact detail, in

an envelope labelled ‘Fallen Heroes Project’ or email
michelle@taradaleclub.co.nz 

On 5 June 2019 the timings will be:
·         All those planting trees are requested to be at the

Cemetery in the area of the Lone Pine Memorial at 10.30am
for a briefing by NCC staff on how the trees are to be planted.
Then those planting trees will be allocated a tree and a place

to plant it.
·         Then at 11am the formal Commemoration will take

place and the actual planting will be done at the end of this
brief service.

·         Then those that wish to do so can adjourn to the
Taradale Club for a drink and snack.

 
All are welcome to attend.

 
Lest We Forget

 
The Greendale Services Group

 



What happened last
month..?

Another amazing Food & Wine
pairing with Craggy Range



What happened last
month..?

Mother's Day - Italiano style



What happened last
month..?

The delicious South African
Cuisine competition



What happened last
month..?

the fabulous beatles tribute
show











Whats up in June
1-3 June ~ Bridge Congress

5 June ~ Cossie Wine Club 7pm
5 June ~ Totara Remembrance

Tree Planting Day
8 June ~ DJ Light & Sound's

Rock n Roll
9-10 June ~ Darts Competition

12 June ~ Friendship Club
12 June ~ Food & Wine Pairing
14-16 June ~ Pool Competition
20 June ~ Napier Wine Club

22 June ~ Karaoke
29 June ~ Hidden Agenda LIVE

 

 


